Viewpoint from IPCC
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Recently retired Council Chairman and Members
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IPCC Members and Secretariat staff bid farewell to former Chairman and two retired Members.
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The former Chairman Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong, and Members
Mr Clement Tao Kwok-lau and Mr John Yan Mang-yee, SC,
completed their terms of appointment at the IPCC on 31 May
2018. The Council bid farewell and expressed its sincere gratitude
for their contributions to the IPCC as well as their wholehearted
support and assistance.

Under the leadership of Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong, the IPCC has
firmly upheld its core values, i.e. independence, impartiality and
integrity. In addition, the IPCC has made significant achievements
in many aspects including: (i) continued enhancement of vetting
efficiency, and processed almost all complicated and long-pending
cases; (ii) average time required for vetting each complaint case was
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reduced by a third, from the peak of 144 days in 2015/16 to 96 days
in 2017/18; (iii) CAPO’s acceptance rate for recommendations made
by IPCC increased from 64% four years ago to 73% in 2017/18; and
(iv) Observers’ attendance rate surged from 79% in 2014/15 to nearly
95% in 2017/18.

In order to strengthen its interaction with local youth and encourage
the younger generation to analyse current affairs from multiple
perspectives, the IPCC launched its School Programme in 2016,
and has since reached out to over 4,600 teachers and students
from tertiary institutions as well as secondary and primary schools,
enabling more young people to deepen their understanding of the
IPCC’s functions.

In addition to complaint handling and public education, over the
past four years the Council has stepped up its efforts in corporate
governance and administration on all fronts, including: (i) revised of the
Council and Committee rules; (i) commissioned a Human Resources
Management Review and implemented recommendations in the
consultancy report; (iii) established a Research Team; (iv) introduced
a structured staff development and training programme; and (v)
Enhanced the application of information technology and upgraded
the electronic mail security system. Through these measures, the
IPCC has laid a solid foundation for future development and facing
emerging challenges.

The two retired Members, namely Mr Clement Tao Kwok-lau and
Mr John Yan Mang-yee, SC, have both demonstrated their ardent
commitment to upholding the two-tier police complaints system
through their dedicated service to the Council over the past years.
With their extensive experience and professional knowledge in various
realms, they have brought the Council insightful views from multiple
perspectives, enabling the IPCC to justly serve both the Complainants
and the Complainees. In addition to reviewing complaint cases,
they have played an active role in various committees to raise public
awareness of the IPCC, advised on matters regarding management
of the Secretariat, and offered their views on the legal issues related
to the Council’s work.

Once again, the Council would like to thank Mr Larry Kwok,
Mr Clement Tao and Mr John Yan for their distinguished services
and invaluable input in helping the IPCC discharge its statutory duties
impartially and professionally. The Council also wishes them success
in their endeavours and looks forward to their continued support of
the IPCC.
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